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Rationale for decision 

The changes to permitted development rights (PDR) and use classes order 

(UCO) proposed in this consultation are not considered to constitute a 

strategic decision for the purposes of the Fairer Scotland Duty. The measures 

alter the process by which specified forms of development are consented, in 

order to support wider Scottish Government policy objectives. The types of 

development for which new or extended PDR are being introduced are either 

relatively small-scale (e.g. electric vehicle charge points), involve changes to 

the use of existing buildings or, in the case of ports, are limited to specific 

locations.  

This is consistent with the approach that was taken for Phase 1 of the PDR 

review. None of the respondents to the Phase 2 consultation commented on 

or disagreed with our view that a Fairer Scotland assessment does not need 

to be carried out.  
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